

GUAM DEPARTMEN OF EDUCATION OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

P.O. Box DE Hagåtña, Guam 96932 Telephone: (671) 300-1547/1536

Fax: (671) 472-5003 Email: nbunderwood@gdoe.net



Nerissa Bretania Underwood, Ph.D. Superintendent of Education

October 26, 2009

The Honorable Felix P. Camacho Governor of Guam P.O. Box 2950 Hagatna, Guam 96932

Honorable, Judith T. Won Pat, Ed. D. Thirtieth Guam Legislature 253 West O'Brien Dr. Hagåtna, Guahan 96910

Doris Flores Brooks, Public Auditor Suite 401, PDN 258 Archbishop Flores St. Hagatna, Guam 96910

Ascaned of

Dear Governor Camacho, Speaker Won Pat and Public Auditor:

Subject: Local Funds Reimbursement Report (4th Quarter 2009)

Buenas! Pursuant to Public Law 29-113, Chapter II, Part IV, Section 2, The Department of Education would like to report that there were no local funds expended in Fiscal Year 2005, 2006, 2007 and 2008 for federally – funded program activities and expenditures.

Should you have any questions, or concerns, please contact Ricardo M. Ang Acting Comptroller at 300-1565.

NERISSA BRETAÑIA UNDERWOOD, Ph.D.

Chairman, Committee on Finance, Taxation and Commerce Chairman, GEPB

cc: